LAGUNA WOODS ART ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 11,2019

Present:  Mary Sinclair, Joan Scully, Susan Gale, Docia Reed, Norma Santiago, Anni Rappaport, Stu Rappaport, Judy Oku, Ellen Zimet, Shanda Medeiros, Kris de Young, Shari Roush.
The meeting was called to order at 9:35am, minutes were read and accepted as corrected.
Executive Committee Reports:
President – Kris – We have received the special light box ($125.00).be used to set up still life and photograph our artwork. It has an internal light and can be used with an external light to create shadows on the objects set inside. Kris will demonstrate its use on Wednesday at 12:00. The white board replacement is on order ($350.00).  Docia reports that the wireless headphones are still not working properly. If we pay for these out of our funds then we decide who gets to use them, if GRF has them requested through their budget they can loan them to other organizations to use. The specialist to redesign storage space in the studio is under discussion.
Vice President – Shanda – The “Brush Guys” field trip is set for Oct 18th 10 to 1:00pm. More info will follow in an email.
Treasurer – Judy – She met with Kathy Podliska about the CD. Interest is earned on it starting on March19th. The annual insurance payment is due and needs signing. The motion to accept the treasurer’s report was unanimous.
Correspondence – Anni – She sent 6 cards out 4 were of condolence.
Communication Reports:
Publicity/Brushstroke – Joan Ellen – The Brushstroke was large this printing due to the 2months of news in it. Hugo Rivera’s demo info will be in the Globe.
Website – Amelia – absent
Membership/Email – Sandy – absent   Sandy requested a replacement and will train the next person. It has been suggested that we may need a second person for this position.
Studio Supervisor – Deirdre – absent    Jenny Frimmer will take care of the White Elephant Sale. Kris will take over as studio supervisor due to Deirdre becoming President.

Membership Benefits Reports:
Art Studies Coordinator – Mary – The brief workshop schedule (2 to 4 sessions) is going very well and has been well attended. Carole and Kris are great teachers. The “Beginning Class” concept is what is needed most and ideas for other short-term classes are welcome.
Programs/Fieldtrips – Maria/Norma – Seats are still available for the trip to San Diego’s Liberty Station.
Clubhouse Exhibits – Susan – Marley Wheeler is showing in Clubhouse #5 and Carole Zavalla for November. The Art Association Board will hang in CH #5 the first Friday in February. City Hall has the Camera Club in from November to January.
A painting sold from the Laguna Woods Library but was not paid for due to a communication problem.
Library – Sheila – out sick   Shari reports that due to her stewardship the Library is running like a clock.
Workshops – Ellen – There are 2 spots left for Fealing Lin’s 2-day workshop in January.
Old Business:
Scholarship Committee reports that El Toro Highschool would be a great place for our money to go.  They have very little supplies but a great interest and talented teachers and 80 – 85 students ready to work. A gift of $2,000.00 was unanimously approved for the Art Department for paper, paint, pastels for their chalk-walk etc. 
The purchase of a digital projector was discussed committee and dropped. The printing press is on hold until 2020 budget discussions.
New Business:
	The Holiday Party:  Jolanda will cater on December 5th in Clubhouse #1.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:41.
Respectfully submitted,
Shari Roush 
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